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FIRST MEETING OF THE MONTH
TOWN BOARD TOWN OF MARLBOROUGH

21 MILTON TURNPIKE, MILTON NY
FEBRUARY 8, 2016 7:00 PM

MINUTES OF MEETING

Present: Supervisor Lanzetta
Councilman Corcoran
Councilman Baker
Councilman Koenig

Also Present: Colleen Corcoran, Town Clerk

Absent: Councilman Molinelli

ITEM #1 Call to order - Pledge of Allegiance

ITEM #2 Moment of Silence
A moment of silence was observed for the brave men and women all over the world fighting
for democracy and freedom. 

ITEM #3 Motion to approve agenda
Councilman Corcoran made a motion to amend Letter F on the minutes of January 25, 
2016 to read New York State Department of State instead of New York State Department 
of Transportation.  Motion seconded by Councilman Koenig. 

Yeas: 4 Nays: 0 Carried

Councilman Koenig made a motion to amend the agenda to include Letter B) Richard 
Gerentine – Sales Tax under ITEM #7 Presentations.  Motion seconded by Councilman 
Baker.

Yeas: 4 Nays: 0 Carried

ITEM #4Motion to approve minutes from the meeting
Councilman Corcoran made a motion to approve the amended minutes from the January
25, 2016 meeting.  Motion seconded by Councilman Koenig.

Yeas: 4 Nays: 0 Carried

ITEM #5 Authorize payment of bills
Councilman Baker made a motion to authorize payment of the abstract in the amount of 
$91,596.17.  Motion seconded by Councilman Koenig.

Yeas: 4 Nays: 0 Carried
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ITEM #6 Comments on the agenda
Mark Reynolds questioned if there were reports from the wastewater treatment facility 
operator. 

ITEM #7 Presentations
A). Pride of Marlborough- Farmer of the Year Amy Hepworth
The Town Board presented Amy Hepworth a Pride of Marlborough Commendation for 
“Farmer of the Year” for her efforts to enhance food security, improve environmental 
sustainability, and raise the quality of life locally as well as globally.  The Town Board 
congratulated Ms. Hepworth, there was a round of applause.
Amy Hepworth said that this town is an agricultural phenomenon.  It’s hard to survive in 
the agricultural industry; it takes a lot of commitment and dedication and she is 
surrounded by the best. Hepworth Farms has grown to 380 acres and operates as a 
certified organic farm. Her passion is seeing land in production and landscape 
architecture.
Richard Gerentine presented Amy Hepworth a Pride of Ulster County Award for “Farmer 
of the Year”.  He stated that she is recognized in Marlborough and throughout the county 
and the state for her accomplishments.
Paul Quimby told a story about when Ms. Hepworth was a young girl.  He commented on 
how impressive her tomato growing is.  He stated that the community is proud and grateful 
for the things she has done and winning the “Farmer of the Year” award. 

B). Richard Gerentine – Sales Tax
Richard Gerentine, Ulster County Legislature, stated that every five years sales tax distribution 
is negotiated and renewed with the City of Kingston.  The contract expires February 28, 2016; 
they have six months from March 1st to finalize the agreement.  Currently, the county receives 
85.5%, the City of Kingston 11.5%, and the towns get 3%.  In 2013, the county started taking 
over the Safety Net Programs for towns over a three year period.  In 2015, the county took over 
election costs over a two year period.  Ulster County has covered the cost of the Safety Net 
Program and election costs for total of about $22 million dollars for the City of Kingston and the
towns in Ulster County. There has been a big savings to the city and towns and the county has 
also decreased their tax rate in the last four years by eliminating the county nursing home, 
making staff cuts, consolidating departments, and using shared services and they will continue to
look at ways to cut costs.  The Town of Marlboro saved about $574,000.00 over the last four 
years; the taxpayer still pays the cost, it’s just labeled differently.
Mr. Gerentine explained how the negotiations worked and who will be involved.  He is hopeful 
that everyone has an open mind and the conclusions are fair for everyone.  It is not clear at this 
time what the numbers will be.  He assured the Board that the Town budget will stay intact at the
3% for the year 2016.  
Supervisor Lanzetta explained that the Town’s costs keep going up for things such as health care
and to have an increase will be difficult.  
Mr. Gerentine stated that county costs have increased as well and they have made a lot of cuts.  
The safety net numbers mostly have escalated because of the economy and the liberalization of 
the programs.  The election costs also increase each year. 
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ITEM #8 Report of departments

A) SUPERVISOR- ALPHONSO LANZETTA

Supervisor Lanzetta added that they received an estimate from the Ulster County DPW for the 
patching of the county roads where Central Hudson dug for the gas lines.  That estimate was 
needed to get a grant from Central Hudson.  He is awaiting correspondence from the county 
letting the Town know the details of repaving Western Avenue.

The Board had a brief discussion regarding the trash on the roads in Marlborough.
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B) BUILDING INSPECTOR – THOMAS CORCORAN
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C) POLICE CHIEF – GERALD COCOZZA

Chief Cocozza added that the governor revoked the grant for bullet proof vests that the Police 
Department usually gets yearly. He also added that activity for the month was slow and its likely 
because of the mild weather.  Councilman Corcoran asked Chief if he would add the percentage 
of overtime of what they budgeted.  The majority of the Board discussed officer overtime with 
Chief Cocozza.
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D) HIGHWAY SUPERINTENDENT – GAEL APPLER, SR.

Councilman Baker thanked Mr. Appler for the clean up at the Transfer Station.  There was a 
brief discussion regarding Christmas tree pick up.  Supervisor Lanzetta thanked Mr. Appler for 
the clean up at the Town Park.
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E) WATER SUPERINTENDENT – CHARLIE MUGGEO

Mr. Muggeo additionally gave a breakdown of reasons for the phone calls that he received about
bills.  He also stated that his department checks for leaks every 6-8 weeks and notify residents; of
1.5% of the residents that have been notified, less than 1% responds.
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F) TOWN CLERK-COLLEEN CORCORAN

Councilman Baker asked if the Transfer Station permits and fees were average for January.  Ms. 
Corcoran said they are about the same as every year.  He also asked how tax collection was 
going.  Ms. Corcoran stated that it is going well, her office is very busy; she also opens to the 
public on the last two Saturday’s of each year to accommodate anyone who can’t make it during 
the week.
There was a discussion about an issue with the front door by the Town Clerk’s Office and the 
safety of people walking in and out because people are tripping and falling.  It has been 
addressed with the school and will need to be addressed again.
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G) WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY – ANTHONY FALCO
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H) DOG CONTROL OFFICER – ANDREW MCKEE
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I) ASSESSOR – CINDY HILBERT
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J) PLANNING-CHRIS BRAND

Councilman Baker read the Planning Board report from Chris Brand:
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ITEM #9 Report of Committees
A) RECREATION

No report
B) SOUTHERN ULSTER ALLIANCE

Supervisor Lanzetta reported that they are not likely to solve an issue with the money they 
had.
Supervisor Lanzetta made a motion to remove Letter B) Southern Ulster Alliance from 
Reports of Committees.  Motion seconded by Councilman Koenig.

Yeas: 4 Nays: 0 Carried

C) EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT PREPAREDNESS COMMITTEE
No report
D) CAC

Supervisor Lanzetta said that the Board can start thinking about a new project for the 
CAC.
E) IT COMMITTEE

Councilman Corcoran reported that two computers will be replaced; one in the Building 
Department and one in the Budget Office. They are looking into a security camera system 
for the Train Station and the Transfer Station.  Two laptops were purchased for police cars 
to replace older computers.  Supervisor Lanzetta added that the Town is moving forward 
with Gmail for the Town’s email provider and Outlook will be shutdown on the 15th of 
February.  
Councilman Koenig questioned why cameras would be needed at the Train Station and 
how much it would cost.
Chief Cocozza explained the details of the camera system and why it would be needed.  
F) MILTON TRAIN STATION FOUNDATION

Supervisor Lanzetta said the Train Station received a $5,000.00 award from the Hudson 
River Improvement Fund.  Councilman Corcoran added that the Town will need to bill the 
Train Station for the $5,000.00 that is still owed.  Supervisor Lanzetta also explained that 
the Train Station is still a construction zone so they will hold off on the use policy. 
G) MILTON LANDING CITIZENS COMMITTEE

Councilman Koenig reported that they soon will be cleaning up debris and litter.  They should be
hearing soon about the Estuaries Grant that they applied for.  Councilman Koenig also reported 
that the Sands Avenue property would need 10,000 cubic yards of top soil if they put 12 inches 
down.  Some of the Board members discussed the cost of top soil.
H) RIVITALIZATION/ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Councilman Baker said that the committee had their first meeting of the year.  They decided to 
split the committee into three; one will focus on the trail, one will focus on the gateways for the 
Hamlet of Marlboro, and one will focus on trees, lights, sidewalks, and such.  They discussed 
the LWRP grant and also spoke with Mr. Behan.  The trail committee discussed doing the trail 
in stages.  They met with Scenic Hudson to see how they could help to get property that may be 
available near the river so the trail can go down to the river.  They are creating a sign that will 
be posted on the Falcon property and will hopefully generate some interest in the trail.
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I) MEET ME IN MARLBOROUGH
No report
J) HAMLET OF MILTON ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE
Councilman Koenig reported that the committee raised $972.00 so far and need about 
$1,500.00 to purchase used equipment to water the flowers in the Hamlet. 
K) WATER COMMITTEE
Councilman Koenig reported that they are still waiting to have a meeting with Newburgh.  
Supervisor Lanzetta added that he contacted the Supervisor in Newburgh to see if he can help 
set up the meeting.

  L)  TRANSFER STATION REVIEW COMMITTEE
  Some of the Board members had a very brief discussion about changing the locks at the
  Transfer Station and possibly getting a new sign.

ITEM #10 Old Business
A) TOMVAC
No new information
B) Municipal Parking
No new information
C) Proposed agreement with Newburgh
Already discussed
D) Milton Sewer Expansion 9W
No new information
E) Bayside
No new information
F) Design Standards for Overlay District
No new information
G) Fueling System for the Town
Councilman Koenig made a motion to remove Letter G) Fueling System for the Town on
Old Business from the agenda.  Motion seconded by Councilman Corcoran.

Yeas: 4  Nays: 0 Carried

H) Sign Law
Supervisor Lanzetta said they will be discussing the Sign Law at the next workshop 
meeting.  There was a concern about discussing a law without a full board at the next 
meeting.  Councilman Corcoran suggested that they can discuss goals and objectives for 
2016 if there won’t be full attendance at the next meeting. 

 I)   Planning-Extensions-to discuss adding an extension fee to fee schedule
 Supervisor Lanzetta stated that two applicants before the Planning Board, Brody Ridge 
and Northern Homes, are requesting an extension.  Northern Homes was looking to do a 3 
lot subdivision and they are over the three year extension period and has had nine 90 day 
extensions.  The Town Law states that applicants are allowed two 90 day extensions.  
Therefore, Northern Homes will need to start from the beginning of the Planning Board 
process.  Brody Ridge has had multiple extensions for a six lot subdivision over the last 
three years with the most recent one being June of 2015.  They have escrow and pay for all 
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the soft costs.  The Board had a brief discussion about how much the recreation fees are 
and when they are due. They also discussed what happens if an applicant had to start the 
process over.  Supervisor Lanzetta asked the Board if they would grant one last 90 day 
extension to Brody Ridge.  Association of Towns says it’s okay to do this, it’s up to the 
Planning Boards discretion.  The Board agreed to grant only one more 90 day extension. 
Then they will adhere to the two 90 day extensions for future applicants. 

ITEM #11 New Business
No new business

ITEM #12Correspondence
Supervisor Lanzetta read a letter from Rick Schmelz, Vice President of Marlboro Youth 
Baseball & Softball requesting use of the fields at Cluett Schantz Park for specific dates 
and times which are as follows:
March 21, 2016 – August 1, 2016
Monday – Friday 5:00PM to 8:00PM
Saturday 9:00AM to 5:00PM
No baseball/softball on Fit Day

August 1, 2016 – October 31, 2016
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 5:00PM to 7:30PM
Saturday and Sunday 11:00AM to 4:00PM
No baseball/softball on Bounty Fest

Councilman Baker made a motion to allow Marlboro Youth Baseball & Softball to use 
the fields at the Cluett Schantz Park for the dates and times requested for the 2016 
season.  Motion seconded by Councilman Koenig.

Yeas: 4 Nays: 0 Carried

ITEM #13 Public Comment
James Garofalo commented that the Town’s Comprehensive Emergency Management Plan
contact list should be updated whenever there is a change or addition.  He gave a list of 
items to the Board that he thinks should be changed or added to the contact list and chain 
of command.  He commented on the new website. He asked if the Board is planning on 
improving the wastewater treatment plant. He suggested the Town Board look at the law 
for Planning to allow more extensions and that the applicant should explain why they need 
an extension.  He also edited the Inter Municipal Agreement for Fuel Station Pumps and 
gave his corrections to the Board.

Mark Reynolds asked for clarification on the Planning Board extensions for Brody Ridge.
Supervisor Lanzetta reiterated what he said earlier in the meeting.

ITEM #14 Resolutions
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 A). Resolution #30 To appoint part time police officer

 B). Resolution # 31 To hereby authorize the filing of this Negative Declaration and notice thereof 
pursuant to the requirements of SEQRA and 6 NYCRR § 617.12 of its implementing Regulations

 C) Resolution # 32 To authorize the Supervisor of the Town of Marlborough to sign the inter 
municipal agreement with the Marlboro Central School District

ITEM #15 ADJOURMENT

February 8, 2016

A). Resolution #30 To appoint part time police officer

Supervisor Lanzetta proposes the following:

Whereas, on May 25, 2015 the Town Board passed a resolution to appoint Devin Maio as 
part time police officer for the purpose of attending the Police Academy, and

Whereas, Devin Maio has completed his required field training and graduated from the 
academy, and

Whereas, The police department has a need for a part time police officer.

Be it resolved, that the Town Board of the Town of Marlborough appoints Devin Maio as 
part time police officer effective immediately.

And it moves for adoption

Councilman Corcoran Yes
Councilman Molinelli Absent
Councilman Koenig Yes
Councilman Baker             Yes
Supervisor Lanzetta Yes
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February 8, 2016

B). Resolution #31 To hereby authorize the filing of this Negative Declaration and notice thereof pursuant
to the requirements of SEQRA and 6 NYCRR § 617.12 of its implementing Regulations.  

Supervisor Lanzetta proposes the following:

TOWN OF MARLBOROUGH TOWN BOARD

SEQRA NEGATIVE DECLARATION AND

NOTICE OF DETERMINATION OF NON-SIGNIFICANCE

WHEREAS, the Town of Marlborough Town Board proposes to enter into an Inter municipal 

Agreement with the Marlboro Central School District for shared use of a fueling station of the Town 
located at 1650 Route 9W, Milton, New York; and 

WHEREAS, this determination of non-significance, i.e. negative declaration, is prepared in 
accordance with Article 8 of the Environmental Conservation Law: the NY State Environmental Quality 
Review Act (“SEQRA”) and its implementing regulations set forth in 6 NYCRR Part 617 
(“Regulations”); and 

WHEREAS, the name and address of the agency is: Town of Marlborough Town Board, 21 

Milton Turnpike, Milton, NY 12547 and the Responsible Officer is Al Lanzetta, Town of Marlborough 
Town Supervisor, with a telephone number at (845) 795-5100; and

WHEREAS, the Town of Marlborough Town Board, has classified this Action as an Unlisted 

action pursuant to 6 NYCRR § 617.6 of the Regulations; and 

WHEREAS, the Town of Marlborough Town Board has caused the preparation of a Short 

Environmental Assessment Form (EAF) for review of the Action; and 

WHEREAS, the Town of Marlborough Town Board, has reviewed the Action and all relevant 

supporting information and documentation, has identified the relevant areas of environmental concern, 
has compared the reasonably expected results of the Action with the criteria set forth in 6 NYCRR § 
617.7 and has determined that there will be no significant adverse environmental impacts associated with 
the Action; and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Town of Marlborough Town Board makes 

the following findings based upon the conclusions identified above: 

1. The Action will not result in a substantial adverse change in existing air quality, ground 
or surface water quality, traffic or noise levels, a substantial increase in solid waste production; or a 
substantial increase in potential for erosion, flooding, leaching or drainage problems;  

2. The Action will not result in the removal or destruction of large quantities of vegetation 

or fauna; substantial interference with the movements of any resident or migratory fish or wildlife 
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species; impacts on a significant habitat area; substantial impacts on a threatened or endangered species of
animal or plant or the habitat of such a species or other significant adverse impacts to natural resources; 

3. The Action will not create a material conflict with the community's current plans or goals 

as officially approved or adopted;  

4. The Action will not result in the impairment of the character or quality of important 
historical, archeological, architectural or aesthetic resources of the existing community or neighborhood 
character;

5. The Action will not create a hazard to human health;

6. The Action will not cause a substantial change in the use or intensity of use of land, 

including agricultural, open space or recreational resources or in its capacity to support existing uses;  

7. The Action will not result in the creation of a material demand for other actions that 

would result in one of the above consequences; and 

8. The Action does not involve changes in two or more elements of the environment, no one

of which has a significant impact on the environment, but when considered together result in a substantial 
adverse impact on the environment; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town of Marlborough Town Board,  has examined the
impacts which may be reasonably anticipated to result from the Action, and has determined that it will not
have any significant adverse impact on the environment and that therefore a Draft Environmental Impact 
Statement need not be prepared; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town of Marlborough Town Board hereby issues this 

Negative Declaration and notice thereof pursuant to the requirements of SEQRA and its implementing 
Regulations; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Town of Marlborough Town Board hereby authorizes 

the filing this Negative Declaration and notice thereof pursuant to the requirements of SEQRA and 6 
NYCRR § 617.12 of its implementing Regulations.  

The foregoing resolution was voted upon with all councilmen voting as follows:

Supervisor Lanzetta Yes

Councilman Molinelli Absent

Councilman Corcoran Yes

Councilman Baker Yes

Councilman Koenig Yes

This Negative Declaration is adopted this 8th day of February, 2016 and is ordered into the record
of the Town of Marlborough Town Board.  

___________________________________
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COLLEEN CORCORAN, TOWN CLERK

Contact Person:

Colleen Corcoran, Town Clerk

Town of Marlborough

P.O. Box 305

21 Milton Turnpike, Suite 200

Milton, NY 12547

845-795-5100

U:\DOCS\10244\00307\MUNICIPAL\22K0729.DOC
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February 8, 2016

C). Resolution #32 To authorize the Supervisor of the Town of Marlborough to sign the inter 
municipal agreement with the Marlboro Central School District

Supervisor Lanzetta proposes the following:

WHEREAS, the Marlborough Town Board has negotiated an Inter municipal 

Agreement with the Marlboro Central School District for a shared use of a fueling station located

at 1650 Route 9W, Milton, New York; and

WHEREAS, the agreement requires approval by the Marlborough Town Board.

NOW, THEREFORE, IT IS HEREBY RESOLVED, as follows:

1. The Town Board approves of the aforesaid agreement, and authorizes its 

Supervisor to execute this agreement in the same or substantially the same form.

The question of the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly put to a vote on 

roll call, which resulted as follows:

Supervisor Lanzetta Yes

Councilman Molinelli Absent

Councilman Corcoran Yes

Councilman Baker Yes

Councilman Koenig Yes

DATED: Milton, New York
February 8, 2016

____________________________________
Colleen Corcoran, Town Clerk
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Councilman Corcoran made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:21PM.  Motion 
seconded by Councilman Koenig.

Yeas: 4 Nays: 0 Carried

Respectfully submitted,
Danielle Cherubini
Deputy Town Clerk


